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Working together
By Alison Stirling from Artlink
Many of you may have noticed the current redevelopment work at the Royal Edinburgh Hospital.   It entails many physical changes to the REH grounds and buildings as the hospital slowly morphs from crumbly Victorian buildings to a sparkly new fit for purpose building.   

Within this upheaval, Artlink have been working very closely with patients to explore change, its impacts and the potential for patients to alter and make comment on their physical 

caring environments.  This involves workshops where patients drawings are turned into designs for their wards and courtyards, choirs where patients write their own songs, gardening and reworking of dead green spaces into colourful places to sit and enjoy.  Not surprisingly, in working this way we discovered that the desire for 'freedom' featured strongly within feedback, with a need to have spaces within the hospital that were separate to the 'institution',  which offered freedom in the form of peace and quiet or freedom to immerse yourself in an activity or in nature.

Artlink and its partners, have been working hard to create and maintain these 'freedom' spaces, working with patients and staff to change ward courtyards into beautiful places to sit; making artworks and planting flowers to enhance environments; and working with community volunteers to change the Glasshouses grounds into a very pleasant place to sit and enjoy the flowers and quiet.  Come along and see for yourself.  All are welcome. 

Whilst doing all this work we have been talking to the Patients Council taking advice from them, practically realising the suggestions they make.  This isn't a new thing.  We have worked with many representatives from the Council over the years, from developing a  lecture series for the hospital and Edinburgh university, to making work for exhibitions.  Their creative insight is inspiring and we greatly value the partnerships we have with them.  

More recently we asked the Patients Council if they would like to work with us on the next Morningside Mirror.  A reworking of a newspaper which was started in the hospital in the late 1800's.  We,asked them what we should look at in its next publication?  Their answer was an interesting one.  They suggested that it would be a good thing, to lift morale and to gain an interesting insight into the hospital, that patients and ex patients could talk about what they found interesting or positive about the Royal Edinburgh Hospital.   

As we left the meeting and made out way back to the glasshouses, we met a patient just finishing choir practice in the glasshouses gardens.  All he said to us was ' this is worth getting out of bed for'. A simple statement which meant a lot.

Coming into hospital is stressful, can be overwhelming and scary.  We found in talking to patients and ex patients that there are things that happened, even in desperate times, that had lifted the spirit.  Actions as simple as someone bringing you a cup of tea, or watching a robin from the window of the ward. Many people talk about the tea parties on Meadows as a very positive experience.  So, if you would like to be interviewed for the newspaper, if there is a place within the hospital, a person, an experience which you felt was positive, then come and talk to us.   

We will start interviews for the Morningside Mirror at the beginning of August and hope to go to print by the first week in September.  

Get in touch with Trevor

0131 537 6127, or if you are in the hospital 6127.  Drop in to the glasshouses, or email trevor@artlinkedinburgh.co.uk or let Maggie at the Patients Council know and we will get in touch with you. 
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PATIENTS COUNCIL NEWSLETTER


July 2014


NEWS, VIEWS AND COMMENT FROM THE ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





Patients Council Meeting


Monday 26 May 2014


We enjoyed hearing all about Graeme Mollon’s new job as Reablement and Recovery Manager, Department of Health and Social Care, City of Edinburgh Council.  Graeme used to run the hospital’s Community Rehabilitation Team and he is still involved with them in his new role.  He believes in listening to people’s views and offering person centred care to enable people to make the most of life’s opportunities.  We stressed the importance of a social club at the hospital to help patients to socialise.  Graeme agreed that the shift to community care presents challenges for people.  Too often, services respond to symptoms instead of trying to understand the causes of mental ill-health.  Staffing levels are also a cause for concern.  People often report that cuts in resources have had a negative effect on their lives.  Change is necessary but we need to ensure that people get support when, where and by whom they need.  People become isolated if the right services are not there, then their health deteriorates.





People need to make connections to things that will help them – the social model, tap into interests, what works for the person, what’s important to the person.  It’s hard to find out what’s available in Edinburgh.  Graeme is doing a consultation at the moment, trying to find out what works for people, and he would value more input from service users.





Patricia Whalley was elected to the Management Committee – welcome back Patricia!





And we sadly said goodbye to our Project Manager, David Budd who is taking up a new post nearer his home.  David’s parting advice was to recognise and record our considerable achievements. Thank you, Dave, for guiding us so successfully over the past six years – we’ll miss you enormously.








Collective Advocacy





We have developed a new Volunteering Pathway to improve the experience of volunteers when they first join us.  We have also put together suggestions for questions our volunteers could ask at collective advocacy meetings and guidance on patients’ rights. 





Our representatives are attending the Green Space Art Space redevelopment meetings.  





We have started to plan our Annual Report for the year 2013 – 2014.





We are in the process of producing a second volume of our popular publication, “Stories of Changing Lives”.





We are satisfied with our year end financial information which was provided by AdvoCard.





We have written a letter expressing concerns about  staff to patient ratios at the hospital and the 3.7% savings target.





Issues raised at collective advocacy meetings on wards have included toasters, windows, gardens, changes to where patients are accommodated, lockable wardrobes, lack of activities, low staffing levels, access to hot drinks and lack of structure to patients’ days.





We have cast an eye over the plans for the new CAMHS unit at Little France.





We provided support for patients who wanted to meet the Mental Welfare Commission representatives during their recent visit.





We have delivered training to mental health student nurses at Edinburgh Napier University.





We have attended various meetings including Wayfinder PSP, the Joint Mental Health Planning Forum, the stakeholder event on Psychological therapies and the Adult Acute In Patient Forum.





And of course, we are in the process of recruiting a new Project Coordinator! 






































All patients and former patients of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital are warmly invited to attend the





PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETING


from 2.00-3.30pm on


Monday 28 July 2014 


at The Hive








Linda Irvine, NHS Lothian’s Strategic Planning Manager for Mental Health, will be updating us about Green Space Art Space





Please join us for a cuppa!








PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETINGS


2014


2 – 3.30pm in The Hive





27 January





24 March 





26 May 





28 July 





29 September 








24 November: 


Annual General Meeting 


1.30 – 3pm in The Hive 


followed by buffet 




















The  Royal Edinburgh Hospital


Patients’  Council


The Patients Council is an independent collective advocacy project for people who use or have used the services of the hospital. We provide a forum for common issues about mental health treatment and care and represent patients’ interests in order to improve services.  We hold general meetings every two months. To get involved with mental health issues from the service-user’s viewpoint, contact our staff.





            Telephone: 0131 537 6462


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@rehpatientscouncil.org.uk" ��info@rehpatientscouncil.org.uk�





Write: The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF





           





Our Management Committee


Shirley Gowers, Ronnie Jack,


Albert Nicolson, Alison Robertson, Patricia Whalley





Co-opted member:


Cathy Robertson





History of the Patients Council


A few of our members have written a history of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital Patients Council highlighting some of our activities since 2000.   Please contact us for a copy.





To receive the newsletter direct, by post or e-mail, please complete and return this section.


I would prefer to receive the Newsletter by post  □ email □ (tick as appropriate)


Name ____________________


Address_______________________________________________                        Post code_____


Email__________________________________________________________________________








The Royal Edinburgh Hospital Patients Council is a registered charity


Scottish Charity No SC021800


Our offices are between Outpatients and Mental Health Tribunal in the ADC
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